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www.white-fields.org 

Introducing Descar Auzeel Our Needs List 

Immersions in 2023 

We praise God that during this year 2023 there have been 

283 souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord 

and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! 

Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
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 We need more support for the General fund. 
We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists. 
We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home. 
 

 

HAITI 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible. 
Bigot Christian Church needs 12 pews at $166 each, total of $1992. 
$1000 has been given for seed money for new camp in Haiti 
Bastere Church needs new building $15,000 

 

INDIA 

Bibles are needed $3 per Bible 

G.K. Palli Church repair $700 

David’s House needs to finish second floor of dormitory $75,000 needed,  $10,393 re-
ceived. 
Nagolu Church repair $1600 

          
LIBERIA 

Bibles are needed $10 per Bible 

$2,000 for land for the Hope For Life Church of Christ 
Global Fellowship Church (Roland McGill) needs $1920 for the church building rent for 
4 years. This breaks down to $480 each year. 
Pastor Dion Rent in Gambia $15 per month 

 

PHILIPPINES 

Bibles are needed paperback $4, hard bound $10  

 

P.O. Box 1089   
Joplin, Mo 64802-1089 
 
417-392-9785 
www.white-fields.org     wfoe@yahoo.com 
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John Sumo– Liberia & Bo County, Sierre Leone 

 

Good morning from Liberia West Africa to Our Supportors and 
prayer partners.  
Summary reports of the year 2022. The GREATER REFUGE 
Church of Christ in Liberia. Progress: The Church had regular ser-
vices, through the year. We have been having our monthly reviv-
als in which we are winning people to Christ and adding to the 
local Church. We feed our children’s ministry members some Sun-
days when we are blessed with the money. We do some commu-
nity services or projects, local conferences and many others. 
Challenges: Our stable food prices went very high if ones found it. 
We lost our head usherette . These and many other things slowed 
down some activities our Church. We have a feeding program for 
children in our community. 
 

Good morning from our Church in BO City Sierra Leone Congre-
gation. Summary reports of the year 2022. The GREATER REFUGE Church of Christ in 
Sierra Leone. Progress: We have our regular services through the year in a building that is 
rented for $400 per year which comes to an end this December 2022. Monthly revivals and 
teaching seminars and other training went well. We from Liberia made three trips or visita-
tions to the Bo Sierra Leone Church. Some of those trips were sponsored by the special 
Grace of GOD ALMIGHTY through our dear and wonderful sister (Sister LORI). The Church 
Pastor is also living in a rental house, which is giving us some hard times, which fees will be 
ending in July 2023. We did celebrated our one year old Anniversary of the Church this 
2022 October. Thanks and appreciations go to GOD ALMIGHTY who used our supporters 
who sponsored the entire cost of the Anniversary. Just to state few of the things done in the 
Bo Sierra Leone Church. Challenges: Islamic centers all around the community. House and 
Church rental fees so high for Christian, because we are doing church in Muslim country. 
Transportation for visitation difficult to get. Thanks to the sponsors of our work, may God 
continue to bless you. 
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2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 
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2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 
Roland McGill– Liberia 

 

First and foremost, I give all the credit and 
glory to God for His sustaining grace that 
has brought us this far. Let me use this me-
dium for and on behalf of our Church family 
to say a big thank you to all Supporters and 
helping hands towards our Church building 
project.  
 

Our church priorities during the year 2022 
(with the exception of our regular weekly meetings) were divided into Categories: 
   Priority (1)  Evangelism 

   Priority (2) Construction 

 

Under our church annual priorities the preaching of the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ is 
the most important mission of the church. 
 

Our strategies includes: 
  * Quarterly communities outreach and soul winning revival services aimed at evangeliz-
ing and winning souls to Christ. 
 

 * Baptizing them 

 

 *One on one (personal evangelism and discipleship) 
 

We also praise God for marriages that were held for/between church members during the 
year 2022, those were jubilant moments of our Church 2022 activities. 
 

We also had our share of sad moments as we lost two young members of our children 
ministry both were males (one was a result of a tragic 
fire accident and the most recent one got drowned in 
the ocean while playing football with his friends after 
school hours). 
 

I like to conclude with a prayer request and appeal for 
and on behalf of our church family;  
Brethren, please join us in prayer! 
Our greatest heart desire before God is to be able to 
complete the new building and move in come 2023 by 
all cost. 
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Throughout the year, we have preached on faith, grace, love, compassion, sanctification, justification, 
Lord’s supper, patient, wisdom from above, Evangelism, how to fight the good fight, trusting and obeying 
God’s words, transforming our mind through the word, building a habit of prayer, A birth that change the 
world and so on.  We were able to continue on our weekly Bible studies and prayer meetings. 
 

We are planning for this year some good things for our members such as: 

couples training conference    *    men and  ladies conference   *   Girl youth conference   *   Men youth 

conference Leaders conference   *   A beach moment   *   Evangelism with the church members as a 

group  *   Evangelism through the Sunday school classes 

 
Project for the New Year: 

Buying two Motorcycle to minister to the elderly. This will facilitate the task of our home prayer team 

and other things. We know how to take good care of them. 
We need 6 dozens of chairs as we need more seats. 
Funding a garden project with seeds for the church members (we have technical farmers that can 

help guide them on that). 
We need a good generator for FCC 
We are still praying for a second hand bus that is resting in a corner to come down and be useful for 

the Lord. FCC will make good use of it. 
 
Kids Club Pignon (KCP) 
This is a ministry that I really treasure and always make time for these kiddos. Every Saturday from 2 to 4 

O’clock, we meet these kids to teach them the word of God and spend quality time with them. The 10 

boys at M.H. and now the 10 girls really love it when I take them to Kids Club. It is a nice place for kids to 

learn the Word of God and also to be disciplined in life. We help teach them what their parents don’t have 

time to teach them. They are really growing in their faith though. 
 
We will have a week of activities next week like soccer championship, connect four contest, Christmas 

song contest, limbo contest etc.. And our Christmas party will be on December 24th and the boys and the 

girls at Mark’s Home Orphanage will be fully participated with KCP in those activities. One of our goals 

was and still to feed them at least once a month and also being able to be more present in their lives as 

we know education and knowing Christ is truly what they need to be successful, but right now KCP is 

helping with only knowing Christ even if we have the intention to help some with the education as well, 

but we can’t afford it now. We pray that God will provide. We meet with about 90 kids weekly and when 

we have big activities we always have over two hundreds kids. I cherish this ministry and it is something I 

love to do which is to be active in the lives of the little ones to influence them positively. 
 
We love you all and are praying for all of you for everything you do for the kingdom. It wouldn’t be the 

same without your support guys here on this difficult Island that is challenging us to push it harder daily. I 

and everyone here love and appreciate you all very much, keep up the good work. Please remember 

your labor is not in vain. A reminder in 1 Corinthians 15:58!!!!!!! 

2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 
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2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 
Jean-Ronel Jpsph– Pignon, Haiti 

 
Haiti is in the most difficult stage of their history!!!! 
We are exhausted; the battle is tight, but through it all. We can repeat the word of the Psalmist in 

psalms 116:12 “what shall I render to the Lord for all his benefits to me?” so that’s the shout of 

First Christian Church of Terre Blanche/ Pignon. Our people are fighting daily. God continues to bless 

us through it all.  
 
The political unrest is still remaining the same; there is no major change as people continue to fight 

for position not for the people that voted for them. But, we are still alive and God never leave us nor 

forsake us. During this season of life, we learn many lessons such as: to rest in God’s guidance, to 

be faithful to Him, to know that we are not in control and God is, to know that God is limitless while 

we are not, we learn to love and trust God in all circumstances of life, we learn to support each other, 

we learn to pray more and trust the word of God. We are always thankful to God for friends like you 

all who always pray and encourage us to take heart and keep moving no matter what.  
 

First Christian Church (FCC) 

Despite of the difficulties of 2022, FCC continues to grow. Even if things are difficult with the help of 
God, FCC continues to stay strong and united. Throughout the year we were able to organize some 
training for the kids, the youth, the adults, the families, the Sunday school teachers, deacons, and 
other leaders in the church. 
 

FCC through a strategy we develop with the Sunday school classes’ members, we were able to have 
them involve in about 1400 home visits. Through that same process, we were able to encourage 
members to sow the seed of the Good News to about 1755 individuals. The church was able to in-
vade the street as a group to evangelize about 104 families. We baptized 6 new members into Christ. 
We have done about 4 baby dedications and also married three new couples. We have a gospel 
choir, an acapella choir and a worship band that began this year as well.  
 

The church as a group was able to take the members to spend a half day in a swimming pool in the 
community which the members were really happy. We were able to go to a nice beach in Cap Haitian 
as well. All these activities to help build fellowship among the members, so that they can support 
each other in their faith in such a time as this. Many people are discouraged in Haiti at this time with 
kidnapping, violence, cost of living of all kinds. But we need your prayers and support through the 
process as the battle is both spiritual and economical. We believe and trust that God has the last 
words. 
 

At FCC after the service, we always enjoy a fellowship moment with brethren by enjoying together 
some crackers and juice. We added a coffee with milk and bread time the first Sunday of each 
month. 
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2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 
CARING FATHER MINISTRIES 

Villardouin “JoJo” Joseph ,Gonaives, Haiti 

CFM is a social ministry who helps the needy children and the youth in 
Haiti.  

We thank God for blessing CFM. Thank you so much for your donations, 
and your willingness to help some needy children in Haiti. Despite of all 
the difficulties we have in the world, you’re still thinking about the boys. If 
not for your support, the boys would be suffering a lot. Thank you so 
much, May God in His precious love bless you and your family abundantly. 

I met the boys during my time at the orphanage with the Darnell family. I 
have communicated with them through the years, but I seriously started 
teaching, mentoring them in March 2022. 
 

They did have a lot of difficulties, but  thanks God Lori ,Zane and you the sponsors  were there to 
help them .Now with your help, they  feel happier than ever, and  they change their behavior. 
 

During the times together: 
1-We meet  sometimes for some lessons: 
   a-How to be grateful  and respectful. 
   b- How to be great workers. 
   c-How to become a  good  leader. 
   d-How to be generous  with others. 
   e- How to be a good manager. 
For Leisure  

We go to swimming pool sometimes. 
We go to the restaurant. 
Actually they would like to go to the beach; unfortunately we don’t have transportation.   
 

I am also leading a group of youth at Christian church of Terre blanche/ Pignon call AJECTB 

This years ,we organized some activities like: 
4 conferences in a nice term (The keys competency for the life school)  
We go to the pool. 
Last July, we went to the beach.   
We meet every Sunday afternoon at 4. 

So we would like to organize more activities, unfortunately, they are schoolboys and they are not 
working. There is something I realize with my own possibility, but if we could find a little monthly 
support, we would realize more activities. Our motto is: Make the disciple for Christ, Train, and 
Inform  the children and the youth. 

We are counting on your prayers  for Haiti, day by day, yes the situation is getting worse, but nothing 
is impossible for God. We love you. We have faithfully received your support regularly. God bless you 
all. 
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2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 

  

Oscar Cottam, Antigua 

 

Dearly beloved brethren, we greet you from this beautiful island 
in the Caribbean Sea, Antigua. First of all Sister Joycelyn and 
myself would like to express our thankfulness to all who are 
supporting us in prayers and financially. We will like to thank 
brother Zane and sister Lori for sending our support so faithfully 
every month. 
 

Brethren we are still feeling the effects of Covid 19. This Island 
depends strictly on tourism. The ships had stopped coming 

here, but have since returned. The saying goes ( more ships more money, no ship no money) 
 

When it comes to the work of the Lord, 90% of our Churches were closed. Many preachers have 
left the Ministry and have not returned. But thanks be to Almighty God the Belmont Christian 
Church was opened throughout the pandemic, Our attendance was hit very hard, most of the time 
it was just our family, but we continue to fight the good fight of faith, and we remember the Word of 
God that says, I will build my Church and the gates of hell shall not prevail against it. We thank 
God for His saving power. 
 

OUR NEEDS ARE. 
Our main need is more Financial Support. 
 

Secondly is chairs, we need the padded ones, they don’t have to be new but good we need sixty of 
any  color will do. Many Churches in America are changing their chairs. In the Caribbean we are 
very much glad for them. We have the old plastic chairs and they have lived out their time, every 
now and then in the middle of the service, we can hear a very loud bang, one chair has broken. It 
can be very embarrassing to the minister of the congregation and its membership. Many times peo-
ple have hurt themselves. 
 

Please anyone reading this report. Antigua Christian Church needs a lot of prayers, for we must 
advance in winning souls for our Lord and Master. 
 

We pray that someone will be moved after reading this report 
and help us. 
 

The sacrifice is plenty, but we know that God has called us 
and our reward awaits us. 
 

Special thanks to Sister Lori and her loving husband brother 
Zane. We want to encourage them to continue the good work, 
They have their Reward. 
God Bless. 
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2022 was a Good Year for the Lord’s Work 

Udaya Kumar– India 

I am so happy to share with you my yearly report for 2022. We the preachers, and co-workers visited 485 
villages and prayed for 1675 families.   
 

I am requesting you sister, please pray for our essential needs. I also need to buy a good camera for Min-
istry purposes. My computer display has gone and damaged badly. Please pray for me to get it repaired.  
 

Pastor Babu Rao is the senior pastor in my Ministry. He is my coordinator and village ministry planner. He 
is serving Lord Jesus Christ for the past 25 years. He worked with my late father-in-law Sathya and my 
late brother-in-law Jaya Kumar. Now he is working with me continuously with great faith. During this year 
he served a lot for the Ministry.  
 

Pastor Sudhakar is also a senior pastor working at GK Palli Church. G.K. Palli church building is an old 
construction and damaged very badly. Because of the continuous rains and floods, it is damaged. That 
this church building is on a low-level surface. Whenever heavy rains come, the church building is filled 
with rainwater. During the rainy season, it is very difficult to sit inside the building and problematic to do 
church service. We need to repair the church building. In 2022 he saved 22 souls from various villages 
and he conducted many village meetings also.  
 

Pastor John is a 48-year-old senior pastor. He and his wife both are doing ministry work. They usually go 
every day to the villages and serve the Lord Jesus Christ. He is working in Vallivedu Church as a pastor. 
30 members are gathering in the church building. It is an old church building and needs to repair inside of 
the church building. When the flood came, snakes and other poisonous creatures will come into the 
church building. The church members killed 5 snakes this year. I am requesting you please pray for this 
church building to get a repair.  
 

Pastor Karunakar is a leper man and with the great love and affection of God he is saved from his sick-
ness. After that, he chose to serve the Lord Jesus Christ. He has a wife and two children. He is working 
as a senior pastor at Akbar Nivas Kandriga church. Nearly 35 members will attend his church. Every Sun-
day his wife prepares food for the church members and his son has an auto rickshaw and he is bringing 
the church members in his auto. We need to extend the church building.   
 

Pastor Yesudass, his wife, and his son are sincerely doing the ministry. They are faithful workers. Every 
Saturday they are visiting villages and deliver the word of God. Yesudas is a good evangelist. His church 
building was also damaged due to the heavy rains. Please pray for his church building.  
 

Pastor Shantavardhan: He is doing church service since his teenage years. Now his age is 35 years.   
 

Pastor David Paul: He is a bible teacher working in Periaram church building. Every Tuesday he is con-
ducting one bible lecture on his church premises and spreads the bible knowledge to the young genera-
tions.   
 

I am so thankful to each and every one of those who are praying for my Ministry. I am also thankful to you 
sister Lori Darnell for your kind and generous heart. We are also praying for you sister. Thanking you, 
Your Loving Indian Brother, Uday  


